MINUTES FOR GIG HARBOR CITY COUNCIL STUDY SESSION Thursday, April 29, 2021 – 3:00 p.m.

Due to public health concerns, this meeting was held remotely.

<u>CALL TO ORDER / ROLL CALL:</u> Mayor Kuhn called the meeting to order and called roll. Those present: Councilmembers Abersold, Denson, Franich, Himes, Markley, Rodenberg and Woock.

Staff present: City Administrator Bob Larson, Assistant City Clerk Josh Stecker, Public Works Director Jeff Langhelm, City Clerk Molly Towslee, HR Director Kameil Borders, ITS Manager Keith Smith, Senior Accountant Jaci Auclair-Tomlinson, and Finance Director Dave Rodenbach.

DISCUSSION ITEMS:

1st Quarter Budget Status Report – Detailed Discussion: Bob Larson gave an overview of the City's 2021 Budget first quarter status report. Kameil Borders identified some of the difficulties the City is facing with filling vacancies across departments. Department Heads addressed the status of each of their budget funds and informed Council of reasons for identified delays or cost overruns.

ADJOURN: The meeting adjourned at 5:25 p.m.